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DIARY DATES 
NOVEMBER 

5th  Reception Transition 9-10am 

6th Melbourne Cup 

6-10th  Diwali 

9th Assembly   Y5 

12th Reception Transition 9-10:30am 

15-16th  Yr 6 & 7 Aquatics 

16th Casual Clothes Day 

19th Reception Transition 9-11:30am 

23rd Assembly  - Y6 

26th Reception Transition 9-1:30pm 

30th Pupil Free Day 

 

DECEMBER 

5th Celebrate 2018  - 5pm 

7th Assembly R4 & R3 

11th Year 7 Graduation 

 JP Excursion 

12th Bowland Marion G1 G2 R2 

13th Yr 4-7 Noarlunga Leisure Centre 

14th Last day of Term 4 

 2pm Early Dismissal 

      SCHOOL CARD 

Applications available from the school office. 

Please contact us and we can send home an 

application with your child. If you have any 

queries regarding the forms please call or 

come into the front office and we can help you. 

  PAYMENTS 

Please remember EFTPOS payments can be 

made over the phone to either Tracey or Chris  

eg OSHC, school fees, excursions   

  OSHC 

Director: Jo Battersby 0418 585 142  

Before school care: 7am-8.30am 

After school care: 3pm-6pm 

Vac Care/Pupil Free Days: 7am-6pm   

CLOVELLY DELI 

Tuesday to Friday - Recess and lunch  

Children must order lunch from their classroom 

in the morning. If you have a current police 

check and would like to help in the canteen, 

please speak to Jo, our canteen manager.

   

  UNIFORM SHOP 

Term 4  Week 3 

Principals Report 

NAPLAN 

One hundred government schools 

in South Australia successfully 

participated their NAPLAN tests 

online in 2018. To support efforts 

and speed up growth in the 

achievement of every school, the 

department will work with 

targeted schools in term 4, 2018 

to maximise the number of schools 

that move to online testing in 

2019.  Clovelly Park PS will 

participate in readiness activities 

this term in preparation for 

transitioning to NAPLAN Online in 

2019. 

 

Readiness activities assess how 

prepared a school is to go online. 

These tests are not assessed and 

no data will be recorded. It is 

purely to see how our technology 

handles the test. Readiness 

activities include face-to-face 

training and opportunities for 

staff and students to become 

familiar with the testing platform 

and how online tests are run 

through the school readiness test. 

These will occur with certain 

classes in Week 6 or Week 7. 

  

Flagpoles in front of office 

We have been given a grant from 

the Education Department which 

enabled us to put up 3 flagpoles 

recently and various students are 

in charge of hoisting and lowering 

the flags each week. 

TB Screening 

TB Screening for the IELC classes 

has been cancelled and will be re-

scheduled later. Notices will go 

home once the date has been 

decided. 

NEWS FROM THE LEADERSHIP TEAM 
Principal -  Richard Maynard,   Deputy  Principal - Zoe Wecker                                 

IELC Assistant Principal - Wahid Halimee, Wellbeing Leader - Jess Smith  

Strawberry Fair! 

The annual Strawberry Fair at Edwardstown Primary 

School is being held on Sunday 4th November between 

10:00am-3:00pm.  It will include crafts, cakes, gifts, 

plants, games, books and rides! And there will be a 

Petting Zoo, face painting, clothes and food stalls. Held 

at:  Corner of Edward St & Maria St, Melrose Park 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lions Christmas Cakes! 

Loins Christmas Cakes & Puddings are now available to 

purchase at the front office: 

Large Christmas Cake   $17 

Small Christmas Cake   $13 

Small Christmas Pudding  $13 

School Uniform 

New school uniform items are now here and ready for 

parents to purchase. We have some items displayed on 

the pin board in the front office including short and 

long sleeved polo tops and hats displaying our new 

school logo.  At this stage, the bottom items such as 

shorts, skirts and culottes must be navy and can be 

purchased individually from external stores.  
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U12 Interstate Track and Field Championships 

Congratulations to Oseremhen Akhimienmhonan who 

has been selected to represent School Sport SA at 

the forthcoming School Sport Australia 

championships in Melbourne! 

Living Safely with Pets 

Many students participated in the Living Safely with 

Pets presentation.  They learned how to treat and 

care for animals, and recognise happy, nervous, 

frightened, angry and aggressive signs from dogs 

and how to safely approach them.  

 

 

 

 

 

Clovelly Lunch Time Indoor Soccer Competition 

Clovelly's first lunchtime indoor soccer competition 

has begun with a blast! Eight teams of students and 

spectators have made their way to the school gym 

during their lunch time to compete in the 

competition. We have exciting clashes against teams 

with all students displaying excellent skills and 

sportsmanship qualities. Week 4 will be the end of 

the competition, with teams 'Thunderbolt & Rainbow 

Stars' battling it out for top spot! 

 

Spare clothes for Junior Primary students 

We are often in need of spare underpants, shorts, 

skirts and socks for our JP students.  Any donations  

of these items are greatly appreciated and can be 

dropped off to the front office. 

If your children are in Junior Primary, could you 

please remember to pack an 

emergency change of clothes in 

their bags?   

  

 

Topeng Dance 

Ms Sophie and Debbie Johnson took Y5 and selected 

students from Y6 and G4 to attend a Topeng Dance 

Workshop as part of the OzAsia Festival on 

Thursday 25th October .  They were very lucky as 

the Festival Theatre Centre ED program provided 

this opportunity for free. 

Students learnt the masked dance of Klana Raja 

from Maestro Dalang, Inu Kertapati.  In Slangit style 

Topeng dance from Cirebon, West Java, this mask 

represents the Klana King. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sports Day 

Students had a wonderful day on Sports Day this 

year.  The day ran smoothly and the winning results 

are below: 

Shield Award:  Good Spirit Award: 

Flinders 1470  Sturt   505 

Marion 1381  Flinders & Marion 490 

Sturt  1278  Mitchell  475 

Mitchell  1225 

Congratulations to the winners and everyone who 

participated on the day! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


